
             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

          

 

 

 

 

 

 

July 6, 2022 

 

  

Dear Colleagues and Community Members, 

 

Earlier this week the Pioneer Fire Protection District was informed by Debbie Matthews, wife of 

former Chief Mark Matthews, that he was being placed into hospice. 

 

This afternoon we were informed that Chief Matthews has passed away.  News of his death is 

very disheartening and took us by surprise. 

 

Chief Matthews was a passionate individual with strong beliefs and did his best during his time 

at Pioneer. 

 

Service time and location is currently not available.  I will keep you informed should we become 

aware of any additional information. 

 

Thank you for your thoughts and prayers for his family. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Chief Whitt 

Pioneer Fire Protection District 

530-620-4444 
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